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“As it Was.” 

“I was deaf 17 years and I expected to always remain so, for I had doctored a 

great deal without any benefit. I had long ago made up my mind to not take any 

more ear treatments, for it did me no good.  Last January Dr. Palmer told me 

that my deafness came from an injury in my spine. This was new to me; but it is 

a fact that my back was injured at the time I went deaf. Dr. Palmer treated me 

on the spine; in two treatments I could hear quite well. That was eight months 

ago. My hearing remains good.” 

                                        – HARVEY LILLARD, 320 W. Eleventh St., Davenport, Iowa 

Harvey Lillard’s testimony appears in the The Chiropractor, January, 1897. 

 

“As It IS.” 

Today’s Australia’s corrupt law governing chiropractic  effectively bans chiropractors from providing 

that “treatment”. 

The law now stops chiropractors managing the subluxations that 

adversely impact upon the autonomic nervous system, roughly  

half of a human’s single nervous system. 

Imagine in Australia today, if D.D.Palmer is a  registered and 

licensed chiropractor and Harvey Lillard consulted him about his 

disorder.  “Sorry Harvey, the law limits me to only assisting highly 

evidenced-based musculoskeletal disorders.” 

 

The Department of Health’s indoctrination teaches high school 

students the new medically aligned deception of “evidence-based 

scientific musculoskeletal chiropractic”. 

 

Omission May Be A Way Of Lying. 

The department omits to tell students about organised medicine’s  

worldwide conspiracy to contain and eliminate traditional chiropractic. 

The department also omits to tell students that Australia’s corrupt 

governments have for over 50 years contained Australia’s chiropractors 

beyond the periphery of public health and currently are replacing 

philosophy-subluxation-based chiropractic with medically-aligned 

“evidence-based-scientific musculoskeletal chiropractic”. 

The Department of Health omits to tell students about  organised 

medicine’s century-long  global trade war against chiropractic. Instead 



in a dangerous deception, it presents medical practitioners as  reliable and well informed, 

trustworthy advisors in chiropractic matters. 

The Department of Health deceptively advises students that: *The following websites are a great 

place to start – please make sure that all information is gathered from reliable sources.” 

• Health Direct website – WA Government 

• Better Health Channel website – Victorian Government 

 This  Opinion Page reflects the personal views of Michael McKibbin Doctor of Chiropractic (USA). 

  

Please share this article with your acquaintances who have school aged children. 

 

https://www.healthdirect.gov.au/complementary-therapy
https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/conditionsandtreatments/complementary-therapies

